



## PROGRAMME ORGANIZED BY P.R.O OFFICE SEVA SADAN

## **Easter Mahotsay**

Easter Mahotsav on 05/04/2015 and meeting on Evaluation & Pentacost Preparation was held on 15/04/2015 in PR Office Seva Sadan Conducted By Father S. Solomon , Spokesperson Fr. Johnney And By Fr. Jose Prakash.

All Easter Committee Members were Present and Evaluated the Programme with Fathers and thereafter Father Jose Prakash Summarized the Upcoming Program of Pentecost.

## 03/07/2015

Holy Cross Co-ed School Lambakheda, Bhopal Conducted a Program with the Support of Bhopal Traffic Police Cops on the Awareness of "Minor Children's Driving and Wearing Helmet in 2 Wheeler driving" along with "Traffic Rules".

In this Program 09 Officers of Bhopal Traffic Police, nearby 350 School Students, 9 School Buses Drivers, and School Staffs are also there.



In this Program Print Media Support was given By P.R.O Office Seva Sadan.

## **New PRO**

A soft spoken personality and an educationist at heart, Fr. Maria Stephen is the newly appointed PRO of the all the Christian Dioceses of Madhya Pradesh State and the Archdiocese of Bhopal in particular.



Archbishop Dr. Leo Cornelio says, "Fr. Maria Stephen by nature is friendly, approachable and his creative mind always springs new ideas. He truly exemplifies a true blend of heart and mind". We wish him the very best in this new assignment.

A get-together of all the journalists was held on 15, July at Archbishop house. There were 20 electronic news chief bureaus and 30 media chief Bureau present. The gathering started at 1.30 pm . At the informal gathering archbishop introduced Fr. Maria Stephen to the press as the new PRO of the Archdiocese and as the Interim PRO of the region. Besides briefing them on some common issues, the issue of transport for school children and the diocesan structure too was discussed. The meeting ended with a lunch for the participants.

The first meeting of PRO 'THINK TANK' was held at Archbishop House on Friday, 3, July 2015. 18 members participated out of the 20 chosen. The meeting began with a prayer by archbishop. Later the Bishop explained the purpose of the gathering and welcomed the members with a rose. He gave the past history of the office of the PRO in brief and invited all to share their views on how to go about.

27